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       MINUTES
SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING




                                FEBRUARY 12, 2020
PRESENT:  Mayor Michael Sharkey, Fred Arbogast, Stephen Mayoryk, Keith Wills,
Ted Nadobny, Mike Weaver and Mark Beran 
OTHERS

PRESENT:  Brian L. Sweitzer, Supt. of Public Works; Jeffrey L. Rehmeyer II, Esq.; Amber
Brose; Mateo Vega; Nick Caruccio, Kim Butcher, Mayor New Freedom Borough;
Erica Rearich; Ken Thommas; Stan Walters, EMA; Andrea Morrison; Lucinda
Duzan

The regular meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:00 p.m. in the Borough municipal building, 35 West Railroad Avenue, with Vice President Nadobny presiding.
CITIZEN'S COMMENTS

Lucinda Duzan was present representing FairDistrictsPA regarding redistricting reform legislation that would allow a group of independent citizens to discuss redistricting rather than the current practice of State legislators being in charge of redistricting.  Lucinda left packets of information that included a sample resolution should Council decide to participate.
Andrea Morrison was present regarding her application for a solicitation permit representing Edward Jones Investments.  Permission was granted.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes for the January meeting were approved by unanimous consent.

APPROVAL OF EXPENDITURES AND REPORT OF ACCOUNTS

The reports for December and January were reviewed.
F. Arbogast moved to approve the expenditures and report of accounts for December and January.
S. Mayoryk seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

APPROVAL OF PAYROLL REGISTER

F. Arbogast moved to approve the January 13 and 27 payroll registers.

S. Mayoryk seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS

Codes Enforcement  
Six permits were issued in January.
Resolution No. 2020-1 Expressing Opposition to the Pennsylvania House Bill 349 of 2019 Requiring Municipalities Enforcing the Pennsylvania Uniform Construction Code Through Utilization of Third Party Agencies to Retain Two Third Party Agencies to Act on Behalf of the Borough
It is the wish of Council to have one inspection contractor that serves well rather than being required to have multiple contractors for the inspection process.

F. Arbogast moved to adopt Resolution No. 2020-1.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Southern Regional Police Department – Mayor Sharkey
Coyote Sightings
There have been numerous sightings around January 20 in the area of West Forrest Avenue/Hill Street.  Chief Boddington had been in contact with a licensed hunter/trapper recommended by the PA Game Commission.  The coyotes are drawn to food sources which include bird and squirrel feeders and food left outside for pets.  An article will appear in the next newsletter.

Mayor reported there were some car fires in New Freedom Borough and Stewartstown Borough had funds stolen from one of their accounts as someone used the routing number to gain access to the funds.  A donation in the amount of $4,500.00 was received from the East Berlin VFW for the K-9 program.  The Intergovernmental Committee has been meeting and there will be a proposal shortly to recommend an hours-based approach.

EMA Report – Stan Walters
Stan reported the Act 35 class to be held on February 22 at the York County Emergency Services offices is a very good class.  K. Wills will be attending.  On March 26 from 9:00 a.m. to noon, there will be a severe weather drill and the EOC will be open if anyone would like to stop in to participate. 
Water & Sewer – T. Nadobny/Supt. Sweitzer
Sewer Reservation Ordinance
Sol. Rehmeyer supplied an updated version based on comments received.  A discussion on whether to decrease the number of gallons that comprise future EDUs needs to occur and a decision made.  The plant was rated for 2.25 MGD with the Borough’s portion being 1.3 MGD.  New Freedom Mayor Kim Butcher stated the plant is operating at only 47% process capacity due to the regulations put into effect by DEP. The plant has exceeded capacity on numerous occasions during heavy rain periods.  Sol. Rehmeyer stated that New Freedom Borough is requesting to meet to discuss capital expenses for the prior year, current year and the five-year improvement plan.  This will be an opportunity to discuss the number of gallons in an EDU as 350 GPD is mentioned throughout the earlier Agreements. The Committee will meet next Wednesday at 6:00 p.m. to refine its thoughts in order for the meeting with New Freedom Borough and to offer recommendations to Council.
Exelon Grant Extension
S. Mayoryk moved to authorize the signing of the request to extend the Exelon Grant for the work to be done south of Essex Circle Drive.

M. Weaver seconded. The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Shrewsbury Commons Salt Storage
Shrewsbury Commons has been notified to remove the road salt pile behind the Echo Frezco as it violates the Wellhead Protection Ordinance Zone 2 restriction and would require a special exception.  The contractor placed large tarps and straw bales over the salt pile to try to eliminate run off.  The contractor stated the salt will be removed when the chance of snow is over.  A letter will be sent to the contractor to require continued covering of the salt for the balance of the winter, removal of the salt on or before March 31and application to the Wellhead Protection Committee and receipt of the required approval under the Wellhead Protection Ordinance before next snow season.

K. Wills moved that a letter be sent by the Solicitor giving the contractor until March 31 to remove the salt and that he will need to apply to the Wellhead Protection Committee in plenty of time before next winter.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor. 
Public Roads & Lighting – M. Sharkey/Supt. Sweitzer
2020 Paving Project
The paving project for Essex Circle Drive, Woodland Drive, East Tolna Road and West Forrest Avenue will go out for bid in March and bids will be received for the April 8 Council meeting.

Covington Drive Traffic Calming
The Committee met with local residents on Monday, February 3 about traffic calming measures for Covington Drive.  The residents voted against the one-way traffic pattern but would like to try the temporary speed humps.  The speed humps would be reviewed after a six-month timeframe for effectiveness.  The amount of $10,000.00 was budgeted for traffic calming in 2020.  A speed/traffic count study is being done on Covington Drive from Old Farm Lane to Brandywine Drive as a baseline prior to any calming devices.  Feedback on the traffic engineer’s proposal was requested from Shrewsbury Township, SRPD, the school district, ambulance and fire companies.  After the humps are put in place, feed back will again be requested.  Nick Caruccio stated the Committee may want to study Crosswind Drive.
S. Mayoryk moved to allow the five speed humps to be placed on Covington Drive at a cost not to exceed $3,000.00.

K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

West Forrest Avenue Handicap Request
The resident at 41 West Forrest Avenue requested a handicapped parking space for her mother-in-law. The parking space would be in front of 101 West Forrest Avenue.  It is unknown whether the resident’s mother-in-law resides at the property.  There was discussion as to whether a handicap space is safe at this location and Council would be creating a private parking spot. There is a pad in the rear of the property.  No approval was given.  
Speeding on East Clearview Drive
A complaint was received and the speed/traffic counter will be placed on East Clearview Drive in the future.

Sidewalks
Chris Kraft of C.S. Davidson provided proposed changes to the prior sidewalk ordinance with regards to sidewalk replacement for review.  He also performed a sidewalk evaluation on February 3. 
Public Lands, Buildings and Finance – Mayor Sharkey/F. Arbogast
44 South Main Street
The settlement will occur on February 20.

ENGINEER’S REPORT
SOLICITOR'S REPORT

44 South Main Street
Settlement documents were provided for review.

F. Arbogast moved to approve the documents and to authorize Vice President Nadobny and the Secretary to sign the documents on behalf of the Borough and for Sol. Rehmeyer to sign documents at settlement, if necessary.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Resolution No. 2020-2 and 2020-03 Authorizing the Secretary and Vice President  to Sign a PennDOT Application on Behalf of Shrewsbury Borough
S. Mayoryk moved to adopt Resolution No. 2020-2 authorizing the Secretary and Vice President to sign a PennDOT Application for a Traffic Monitoring Camera at the Market Square intersection and further to adopt Resolution No. 2020-3 Authorizing the Secretary and Vice President to sign a PennDOT Application for a Traffic Monitoring Camera at the Intersection of East Forrest Avenue and Mount Airy Road in conjunction with Shrewsbury Township.

M. Beran seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
6 Circle Drive, Michael D. and Amy D. Bailey Sewer Lateral
A municipal claim was filed and the Borough should be reimbursed after the Sheriff’s Sale that was postponed and should now be on April 6.

New Freedom Borough and Sewer Issues
New Freedom Borough is generally agreeable to the First Amendment to Second Amended Shrewsbury Agreement that will meet the condition of the Borough’s PENNVEST loan.  New Freedom Borough is preparing a summary of 2019 capital expenses to be presented to the Borough.  They are also preparing to discuss a five-year plan for the plant.  The New Freedom solicitor proposed a meeting with select representatives from each Borough to review issues.
S. Mayoryk moved that Sol. Rehmeyer coordinate a meeting.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Stewartstown Railroad Company
Sol. Rehmeyer spoke with the attorney for the Railroad, Atty. Snyder, because Omega Rail issued another invoice even though it was no longer supposed to be involved.  Atty. Snyder indicated a willingness to attend a Municipal Authority meeting but the Authority did not want to meet unless Atty. Snyder had more information.  Sol. Rehmeyer requested more information on behalf of the Authority as to any other crossing agreements with municipalities in Southern York County where monies are being paid.  Council confirmed that it did not wish for Atty. Snyder to attend a meeting yet but rather it would prefer to see the information as requested previously.  Sol. Rehmeyer will ask for more information on behalf of Council as well. 
Public Safety, Welfare and Personnel – F. Arbogast
Secretary's Report – C. Bosley

New Freedom Mayor, Kim Butcher, stated a letter was sent to the Southern York County municipalities that New Freedom created an Intergovernmental Committee to be chaired by himself with Erica Rearich, a citizen at large, representing New Freedom Borough.  This is an effort at achieving cooperation and a chance for joint applications and ventures.
York Adams Tax Bureau – M. Sharkey
Mayor Sharkey will review the minutes from the January meeting for next month.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Sidewalks
C. S. Davidson prepared an updated sidewalk ordinance from the 2008 version.  The main difference is in Section 3 that property owners are responsible for the sidewalk maintenance in timely fashion.  The ordinance is necessary to help obtain a grant.  If a grant is obtained, decisions need to be made what to allow to be kept, should it look more uniform, etc. with safety being the primary factor.  Submission for the grant is March 1 through July 31.  Council had previously approved the submittal.  Review of the ordinance will not prohibit the timing of the grant application.
S. Mayoryk moved that Sol. Rehmeyer should review the draft ordinance of C. S. Davidson to report back next month.

K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with F. Arbogast voting nay that time is of the essence.
NEW BUSINESS
Proclamation Recognizing April, 2020 as Pennsylvania 811 Safe Digging Month
K. Wills moved to adopt the Proclamation Recognizing April, 2020 as Pennsylvania 811 Safe Digging Month.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Approve List of Volunteers for Tax Credit
A list of eligible volunteers was presented and submitted to the York Area Tax Bureau with the following applying for the tax credit: Paul Anthony, Christopher Billett, Bradley Dauberman, Steven Hagee, Anthony Myers, and Ronald Rohrbaugh (real estate tax credit).

S. Mayoryk moved to approve the eligible list of volunteers for the tax credit.

K. Wills seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor. 
COMMUNICATIONS
An invitation was sent from the York County Solid Waste Authority regarding upcoming tours of the facility on March 17 or March 19.
ADJOURNMENT
S. Mayoryk moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:56 p.m.
M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.







Submitted by Cindy L. Bosley, Sec.
